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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2018/19                                   September, 2018


	


Dear Parents and carers,

Welcome to all our new families joining Elrick School this August and welcome back to our returning families. We hope that you enjoyed your summer holidays although they may seem a distant past. 

Our pupils are settling into their new classes and getting to know their new teachers and other staff. Moving on can mean change for your child as they get used to new routines and different adults or spaces to learn in.  Speaking with your child and class teacher if appropriate, can help support these transitions.
Families have been issued with a Spree book, this is an important part of our fundraising which helps with all the little extras for the school. Please return the book/money in the envelope by Friday, 21st September. If you require any additional books, please let the office know. 
Sharing Good News
· We are delighted to let you know that our Early Years Lead Practitioner, Miss Crockford, had a baby girl, Sadie, just at the end of the holidays. Mrs Reid also had a baby girl, Sofie before the summer break. We look forward to meeting the new additions soon!
· A few of our pupils did a cycling challenge in the summer holidays. They cycled 20km and raised £185 for the Parent Council. Thank you very much to the families involved.
· We have been successful in building some community links and some of our classes will be working within Arnhall Moss to build some trails and activities for other visitors supported by Aberdeenshire Council Ranger Service and Westhill based company, TAQA.

· We have been successful in receiving a grant from Food for Thought, Education Scotland to support a project where we hope to build relationships with the local businesses involved in the food industry and link this with learning in our classrooms.
Reporting to Parents

We continue to look at ways to improve reporting to parents and also sharing learning with families. This term we have the following opportunities for our families:
· Nursery families will have a stay and play session for their child/children, dates are in the Nursery newsletter and below
· Each primary class has a new GLOW page. On this page we will share the class newsletter, important information and homework. If you cannot access the GLOW page for your child, please pop a note into your child’s teacher.

· We are using Twitter to share learning with families and also the wider global community. Each class, when tweeting, will add their class name as a hashtag to allow you to search specifically for a class e.g. Mrs Neave’s class will be #elrickp2n. Our Twitter user name is @ElrickSchool.
· Parents of pupils in primary 1-7 will be invited to a meeting with their child’s teacher later this term. Dates are below. Parents will also receive and interim settling in report from their class teacher prior to their parents’ meeting.
School Improvements

· This term we are writing our Standard and Quality report which will summarise and share the improvements which we were working on over the past year. It will provide us with evidence for this year’s school improvements
· We are currently working on the school improvement plan for 2018-19 and this will be shared with the Parent Council at the upcoming meeting.
· The Nursery have introduced a soft finish at the end of their sessions this term which allows parents some more flexibility in their pick up times. Any feedback to Nursery would be welcome.
· We continue to develop our clan system with pupils in P1-7. Each clan has nominated chiefs from primary 7 who will lead the clans and take on responsibilities linked to the clan system.
· Through the school improvements linked to “Developing Young Workforce” we have been encouraging our learners to take on leadership roles. Some of these are volunteering opportunities such as monitors, helpers with lunch/football. Others include supporting the school with learning including Digital Leaders, Pupil Voice, Health Group and Eco-Group. 
Staffing

· This term we welcomed 3 new teachers to Elrick, Miss Montgomery and Miss Ford who are teaching in primary 7 and Miss Russell who is teaching in primary 5. 
· We also welcome 2 new P.S.As to the staff. Mrs Duthie started at the end of last term and Mrs Charles started this week.

· In Nursery, we welcome Mrs McIntosh as Early Years Practitioner 2 days per week. She has been appointed on a permanent contract.

· Mrs Bond has left the Nursery to develop her jewellery and craft business. We wish her all the best with her enterprise.
· Miss Darlington will be taking on a fulltime role as Depute Head Teacher when Mrs Robinson starts her maternity leave next week. We wish Mrs Robinson all the best and look forward to hearing some news from her soon.

· Miss Pool will be taking on a temporary role as Principal Teacher 0.4FTE, sharing with Mrs Rule 0.6FTE whilst Miss Darlington is acting Depute Head.

Our teachers this year are:

	Primary 1
	Miss Campbell
Mrs Coney/Mrs Bruce

	Primary 2
	Mrs Neave
Mrs Birt

	Primary 2/3
	Mrs Young

	Primary 3
	Mrs Skene/Mrs Bruce
Mrs Cook/Mrs Smith

	Primary 4
	Mrs Edwards
Miss Crockett

	Primary 5
	Mr MacKenzie
Miss Russell/Mrs Skinner

	Primary 6
	Miss Pool
Mrs Lloyd

	Primary 7
	Miss Montgomery
Miss Alexander

Miss Ford/Mrs Rule

	Support for Learning
	Mrs Stockdale

Mrs Reid

	Visiting Specialists
	Mrs O’Gallagher – music
Madame Coles – French

	Other
	Mrs McLelland – P.E

Miss Anderson – P.E

Miss Darlington – P.E


Parent Council 
· A Parent Council meeting A.G.M will be held on Wednesday, 19th September at 6.30pm in the school. We encourage you to attend and to look for a class rep to represent your child’s class.
· The Parent Council have written a newsletter which is on the school website to keep you informed of what is happening.
Other News/Notes
· At the start of the new school year we would like to remind you that we encourage NUT FREE snacks and packed lunches as we have a number of children in the school with allergies.
· Please ensure your child has a P.E. kit and jacket in school each day. Water bottles can be brought to school if you wish.

· Lost property is already piling up in the foyer of the school. If you are missing any belongings, particularly school uniform, please come in and check. We would like to remind you to label your child’s belongings which will hopefully enable any lost items to be returned.

· Volunteers – we are updating our volunteer list for the new school year. If you would like to volunteer, please contact the school office. Volunteering opportunities include chess club, Book Fair, helping in classrooms and lots more.

· A letter about Developing Young Workforce was given to each family, please can you complete and return to school if you interested.

· Please could we remind families not to bring dogs into the playground around the school. We ask that if you are in the vicinity of the school during the school day, dogs are kept on a lead as children can be outside learning in the playground or on the field at any time during the school day.
Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page for important dates, homework and information regularly
September
· Wednesday 12th September – Nursery Curriculum Meeting 6.30pm in the school
· Monday 17th September – Primary 6 Ski Trip Meeting 6.30pm in the school

· Tuesday 18th September – Primary 7 Barcaple Meeting 6.30pm in the school

· Wednesday 19th September – Parent Council A.G.M 6.30pm in the school

· Tuesday 25th September – Bags To School. Drop off in foyer on Monday from end of school day or at the carpark gate, on the grass on Tuesday before school.
October
· Wednesday 3rd October – Nursery Stay and Play for Parents and Carers
· Thursday 4th, Tuesday 9th and Wednesday 10th October – Parent Meetings for P1-7 children
· Friday 5th October – Parent Council 1.30pm in the school

· Friday12th October – LAST DAY OF TERM

· Monday 29th- Wednesday 31st October – Flu Immunisations

OCTOBER HOLIDAYS – Monday 15th October to Friday 26th October

November
· Thursday 1st November – Scholastic Book Fair

· Thursday 1st November – P2 Paired Reading meeting for parents 6.30pm (TBC)

· Tuesday  6th November – Parent Council at 6pm
· Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th November – In- service SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS

December
· Friday 21st December – LAST DAY OF TERM
As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely

Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher
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